Employee Benefits Committee Meeting Minutes
March 17, 2015 10:00-11:30 AM
203 Student Center

Presiding:
Harris, Bill, Chair, EBC


Present:   


Carwile, Debbie, Compensation
Erway, Ed, UK Healthcare Finance
Krauss, Susan, Asst. Treasurer-Endowment Services
Sizemore, Stephen, Library Administration
Veach, Rosemary, Agriculture
Tick, Michael, Dean, College of Fine Arts

McCarthy, Denise, College of Health Services

Nikirk, Sarah, Auxiliary Services

Sigler, Pam, Program of Staff Development

Smyth, Gerald, Campus Physical Plant Division   
Ex Officio:

Smith, Ann, Chief Administrative Officer
Carroll, Shannon, University Legal Office

Wilson, Kimberly, VP Human Resources
Payne, Joey, Chief Benefits Director
Carbol, Gail, Benefits Manager
Recorder: 
Cara Robinson, Employee Benefits 
	Agenda Item & Speaker
	REPORT
	ACTION

	Call to order – Bill   Harris
	Mr. Harris called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  
	No action needed.

	Review/Approval Of   

1/27/2015 Minutes  -

Bill Harris
	Ms. Nikirk made motion to approve minutes. Ms. Sigler seconded the motion. 

Minutes approved. 
	 No action needed. 

	Open Enrollment Presentation – Joey Payne
	Mr. Payne presented the 2015 Open Enrollment Presentation.  The key points for fiscal year 2014/2015 are:
· Benefits Open Enrollment Dates are Monday, April 27th – Friday, May 15th 
· The UK health plans will have a small premium increase of $1-$5 per month for UK-HMO, UK-PPO and UK-RHP plans.  UK-EPO premiums will increase $3-$9 per month.  
· Delta Dental premiums will remain unchanged and UK Dental premiums will increase between .7% - 1.8%.
· Reminded of $500.00 HealthCare FSA rollover from the current year into the next fiscal year.
· Regional Health Plan regions will be expanded. Region A will include the Eastern half of Kentucky. Region B will include the Western half of Kentucky. New regions to be effective July 1. 
· Temporary and Steps employees will become eligible for the health care credit if the employee works a combined 30 or more hours (multiple assignments will be added together to determine overall FTE). There will be a measurement period of April 1, 2014 through March 31, 2015 to determine eligibility. A special enrollment will be held in June for Temporary and Steps employees to enroll in benefits. Seasonal employees will remain ineligible for the health care credit.
· A new “Enhanced” Vision option will now be available for employees. Gail Carbol explained the differences in the “Essential” Vision plan and the new “Enhanced” Vision plan. The new plan will have a $160.00 allowance cap on frames and contact lenses, compared to $130.00 with “Essential” plan. The “Enhanced” plan will also allow for new frames every 12 months compared to every 24 months with the “Essential” plan.

· New ACA mandated out-of-pocket maximum for the pharmacy benefit of $3850.00. Added new specialty prescription tier to the pharmacy benefit with a maximum copayment.

· New Health & Wellness gym located on Export Street.

· Current participants in the UK-HMO and UK-RHP plan will receive new ID cards, only new members in the UK-PPO, UK-EPO, EyeMed Vision, and Delta Dental will receive new cards.
Questions posed by Committee members:
1. What is the communication plan for reaching out to Steps and Temporary employees regarding eligibility? Mr. Payne explained that we will send a letter to each eligible employee explaining the special enrollment time in June for the employees to sign up for benefits. We will also hold Town Hall meetings to better reach employees who may have questions or comments.

2. What is the cost difference in paying the credit for Steps and Temporary employees? Ms. Wilson explained the cost increase will be substantial but the costs have actually decreased by about 3% since three years earlier.
 
	Open enrollment changes will be presented at next Hospital Leadership meeting.

	Employee Benefits Comparison from Hay Group – Joey Payne
	Mr. Payne explained that Debbie Carwile was issued a RFP to review Compensation, wanted to also review Benefits since they are paid from the same pool. 
Mr. Payne showed the following findings from the Hay Group of the University of Kentucky in comparison to other Higher Education Universities:

· Health Care and Holiday/Vacation Time were above the market, while every other category was at market. 

· Retirement is at market and very competitive due to the 200% match. If considering only defined contribution plans, UK Retirement is above market due to the employer match. The pension plans offered at some Universities along with a defined contribution plan, require an average 17-18% employer contribution to fund. Many pension plans are underfunded.
· Health Care is above market. Employees pay 5% of monthly premium for a single plan, in comparison to 13% in prevalent market practices and pay 30% of monthly premium for family plan, in comparison to 20% in prevalent market practices. Many universities have a high deductible plan accompanied by an HSA/HRA. The low copayments offered in the UK HMO and UK RHP are above market. The University of Kentucky does not offer a high deductible plan since we are a health care provider. Dental and Vision for UK is 100% employee paid.

· Disability is at market. UK provides 12 sick days and a long-term disability policy. However, UK does not pay for short-term disability. It was recommended that UK provide a STD subsidy. 
· Death is at market. One times salary life insurance is provided. However, 59% of universities provide employer paid Accidental Death and Dismemberment policies. It would cost UK an estimated $200,000.00 to provide this to employees.

· Tuition Benefits are at market. 91% of the market provides these benefits.  

· Holiday and Vacation Time is above market due to the high accrual rates to lower service levels. However, as service level increases, UK becomes at market due to consistent accrual rate.


Mr. Payne explained the rationale for no high deductible plans; UK does not want to expose its’ employees to high out-of-pocket costs which may subject UK, as the health care provider, to having to collect from its employees.  
Dean Tick commented that we should provide an overview for Department Chairs in regards to the ACA, he is concerned about a disconnect between Deans and Department Chairs. Mr. Payne stated he has plans to present to Department Chairs as well as Deans. 

Dean Tick also asked for an example for vacation and accrual time for 10, 11, and 12 month academics, as he has seen more employees not wanting to come in as 9-month academics. Mr. Payne indicated there is an administrative regulation that addresses vacation for faculty.
Ms. Smith comments that the committee should preview Health Care changes and make a presentation to leadership teams, as well as roll out the changes and the evaluation of UK in comparison to other Higher Education Universities. Ms. Smith also recommends that we provide this information to mid-management in order to manage staff expectations.
Mr. Erway recommends this evaluation is provided to hiring officials so they are able to explain our benefits in comparison when offering applicants a new position.
Ms. Wilson mentioned the current total compensation calculator on the University’s HR Compensation webpage is available to candidates currently as well.  

	Recommendations will be presented to University Leadership groups once formally presented from the Hay Group.


	Meeting convened-Bill  Harris
	Mr. Harris ended the meeting at 11:35 a.m.  
	No action.
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